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November 6, 2018 
 
 
Re: Recommendation for Joseph Stein 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 
I am writing this letter in support of Joseph (Joe) Stein.  I had the privilege of directing Joe at 

Cal State Fullerton in our annual fundraising musical revue show, Concert Under the Stars.  I 

found Joe to be an exceptional young artist.  

 

As Dean of College of the Arts at Cal State University Fullerton I can attest to Joe’s artistic 

gifts and his drive. Joe was an outstanding undergraduate student in our program and his 

training here at Cal State Fullerton has prepared him to be proficient in many styles.  The 

productions that I worked on with Joe had very short rehearsal periods.  Joe was always 

prepared for rehearsal and quickly made any adjustments or revisions necessary.  I believe his 

positive attitude and his willingness to try is what sets him apart from other performers. 

 

If given the chance to work with Joe, I think you will find him to be a hard working and 

conscientious member of the cast, and willing to face any challenge presented to him.  Please 

feel free to contact me if you have any questions or need more information regarding my 

interactions with Joe.   

 
Respectfully, 

 
Dale A. Merrill, Dean 

College of the Arts 
 


